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Calendar Dates 
Week 8 
Thursday 7th September P&C Meeting, 7pm 
Friday 8th September Summer PSSA Round 4 
Week 9 
Monday 11th September Hills Public Speaking Finals  
Tuesday 12th September Rouse Hill High School MADD rehearsal and concert 
Wednesday 13th September Stage 2 Roald Dahl Day  

Friday 15th September Summer PSSA Round 5 
Support Unit Multisport Excursion 

Week 10 
Monday 18th September SRC Mufti Day – Beanies for Brain Cancer, gold coin donation  
Tuesday 19th September Stage 3 STEM Community Day 
Wednesday 20th September Year 3 Bobbin Head Excursion  

Friday 22nd September Last day of Term 3 
No PSSA 

Week 1, Term 4 
Monday 9th October Students return for Term 4 
Thursday 12th October Sydney West PSSA Regional Athletics Carnival  
Friday 13th October Summer PSSA Round 6 

From the Principal and Deputy Principals 

School Administrative and Support Staff (SASS) Appreciation Week 
This week is SASS Appreciation Week. Our SAS staff work tirelessly to maintain the day 
to day running of the school and support our students. These non-teaching roles are 
vitally important and combine with teachers’ work to ensure all students are provided 
with the greatest possible opportunity to reach their full potential. Our SASS staff are: 
School Administrative Manager: Karren Newbert  
School Administrative Officers: Kathy Ortiz, Lissa Osborn, Kim Burgmann, Lucinda Speechley, Debbie 
johns, Maz Pracny-Strass and Tara Burns  
School Learning and Support Officers: Sharon Borg, Wendy Mansfield, Gulnaz Mitha, Adele Harris, Deb 
Hebb, Krishna Chester, Emma Hughes, Michelle Eamer, Annie Syeda, Leili Ghaderi, Amanda Newman, 
Kim Small, Charry Malik, Teong Tan, Brianna Smith, Sam Squires and Sarah Kelly. 
General Assistant: Luke McGrath 
We are very lucky to have such dedicated, caring and efficient staff at our school.  
 
Summer Uniform Transition  
As the weather warms up, children are very welcome to wear their summer school uniform to school. 
From the beginning of Term 4, all children will be expected to wear their summer uniform.  
 
 

Week 8, Term 3 
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Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (PACER) 
Year 5 students from our school recently undertook an education tour of the national capital. Students 
had the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, 
culture, heritage and democracy. 
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the 
national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of 
the excursion the Australian Government is contributing funding of $?? per student under the Parliament 
and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon 
completion of the excursion.  
 
Congratulations Dance Groups 
Well done to our dance groups for their achievements at the final eisteddfod of the season at the Hills 
Dance Spectacular on Sunday 27th August. The Stage 1 Dance Group were awarded highly commended. 
The Stage 2 Dance Group and the Senior Dance Group were both awarded 5th place. Well done girls and 
a big thank you to our dance teachers, Miss Newton, Mrs Spragg, Miss Gay, Mrs Casey, Mrs Knipler and 
Mrs Cook, and our wonderful parents for supporting participation in this and preceding eisteddfods.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Travel During the School Term 
Wherever possible, we encourage travel to be undertaken during school holidays, as we know that when 
it comes to attendance and learning, every day matters. Where this is not possible, please inform the 
school as follows: 

• 10 days or less: please notify your child’s teacher through the usual channels, e.g. a handwritten note, 
via the ‘Absentee Form’ on our school Enews app or via email.  

Between 11 and 15 days: please request an ‘Application for Extended Leave’ form from the office. Please 
note that a certificate of extended leave will only be issued for absences of between 11 and 15 days. 
Absences beyond 15 days will noted in our attendance system as ‘Explained’, ‘Unjustified’. 
 
Father’s Day Stall Thank You  
Thank you to our P&C and parent volunteers for running the Father’s Day Stall. We hope dads, or other 
special people, enjoyed heir gifts.  
 
Kindergarten Enrolments for 2024 
We are now taking Kindergarten enrolments for 2024. If you have a 
child who will be enrolling next year, please assist us by completing an 
online enrolment. The link can be found on our school website. 
 
2024 Planning 
As many of you would be aware, our school continues to experience significant growth in enrolments. In 
order to assist with planning for 2024, could you please email the school if your child/children in 
Kindergarten-Year 5 will not be returning to Rouse Hill Public School next year. This will help us with a 
great deal, especially when it comes to staffing.  

Rob Jarvis, Rebecca Wallace and Jess Pintado 
 
 



 
Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) & Restorative Practice 
Each week we focus on a different aspect of PBL and we would like to share our focus areas over the 
remainder of the year. 
 
Week 7  
PBL focus: Report incidents to a teacher and stay in-bounds 
PBL award for the week: Working cooperatively with others 
When working cooperatively with others means it requires 
students to be respectful and responsibly with other students, 
teachers or community members. This could be group work or 
when playing a game. Working cooperatively means listen to 
others and treat everyone fairly to work.  
Week 8  
PBL focus: Wear my uniform correctly 
PBL award for the week: Demonstrating fairness and cooperation in the playground 
Demonstrating fairness and cooperation in the playground means playing games fairly, sharing, taking 
turns and using positive language and encouraging others. This should be when playing any game in any 
school setting. 
 
Restorative Practice 
At Rouse Hill Public School a restorative practice, a pro-social approach to resolving conflict, underpins 
our behaviour management. It is a whole school teaching and learning approach that encourages 
behaviour that is supportive and respectful. It puts the onus on individuals to be truly accountable for their 
behaviour and to repair any harm caused to others as a result of their actions. In this fortnight’s newsletter, 
we are sharing the ‘Restorative practices at each level along the care continuum’ factsheet (refer to the 
end of the newsletter).  

RHPS Wellbeing Committee 
 
 
 
Tournament of the Minds 
On Sunday 27th August, Rouse Hill Public School competed in the Tournament of the Minds at Mitchell 
High School. Miss Carr and I are both so proud of this amazing team who have work so hard, committing 
to practising every recess and lunch this term to bring everything together. Thank you to the parents who 
took the time out and supported these amazing students.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Foscholo and Ms Carr 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

PBL Awards – Respectful Responsible Resilient 
Early Stage 1 Award Winners 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stage 2 Award Winners 

 

 



 
Class News 
Every few days we’re sharing some class news with you via our Facebook page, as well as in our 
fortnightly newsletter. This fortnight it’s 1R and 3S’s turn.  
 
 
1R 
1R has been very busy in Term 3! We have been working very hard on using our maths symbols and 
have learnt all about how to make arrays. Through our experiments, we have discovered that arrays really 
help to organise and count large collections. We have also explored various ways authors use writing to 
express their ideas and have even made our own poems. We have loved art and craft and really enjoyed 
making our own ants with clay! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Garnock  
 
 
3S 
3S has had an extremely busy term so far! We wrote and performed our speeches for the public speaking 
competition. We have been reading Roald Dahl's book, The BFG, as part of our modelled reading and 
developing important comprehension skills such as making inferences and sequencing events in order. 
We're working on writing narratives and trying to incorporate sizzling starts to grab our audience's 
attention, build tension for the problem and use an exciting ending to make our writing more interesting.  
In maths, we worked in teams to create 1m² templates and then ventured outside to estimate and measure 
the basketball court. It's actually 465m²! We had fun dressing up as our favourite book characters for Book 
Week. Every Thursday, we've participated in SISA and had so much fun developing our catching, throwing 
and balancing skills. Last Friday, we celebrated Father’s Day and invited our awesome dads and guests 
to come and spend some time with us. We still have the Year 6 Mini Fete and Roald Dahl Day coming 
up. Busy is an understatement!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Stellino  
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